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     Town Council Agenda Report  

 
 
Date:   August 11, 2020    Item No. 4 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and Town Council 
 
Subject: APPROVE ENTERING INTO A LONG-TERM RENEWABLE ENERGY 

CONTRACT WITH SIERRA PACIFIC INDUSTRIES 
 
From:  Douglas Robertson, Town Manager 
 
Submitted by: Sydnie Harris, Director of Finance 
  Finance Department 
   
Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A    
 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION:   
 
Approve entering into a long-term renewable energy contract with Sierra Pacific 
Industries for Apple Valley Choice Energy. 
 
SUMMARY:   
 
Apple Valley Choice Energy (AVCE) is required by Senate Bill 350 to enter into long-
term contracts for a certain portion of its state mandated renewable energy.  This 
agreement is one of several brought to the Town Council for approval for AVCE to be 
compliant with this requirement.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In October 2015, the State of California enacted Senate Bill 350, also known as The Clean 
Energy and Pollution Reduction Act of 2015 (the Act).  The Act established new clean 
energy, clean air, and greenhouse gas reduction goals for the state.  Specifically, the Act 
requires that all load serving entities, including Community Choice Aggregators (CCAs) 
enter into long-term renewable energy contracts with energy delivery to begin by the 2021 
– 2024 compliance period (Compliance Period 4). 
 
In order to meet this requirement, California Choice Energy Authority (CalChoice), on 
behalf of AVCE and its other member agencies, issued a Request for Proposals for 
Renewable Energy Projects in March 2020.  Several wind, solar, geothermal, biomass, 
and small hydro-electric projects were short-listed.  
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CalChoice and its legal and technical team spent several months negotiating and 
finalizing commercial and contract terms with several counterparties on behalf of AVCE 
and its other member agencies and continues to do so.  CalChoice, and its member 
agencies, will be contracting with Sierra Pacific Industries (SPI) for a 22.77 MW project 
located in Northern California, with a commercial delivery date of January 2021.  AVCE 
will receive 5% of the biomass project’s generation. 
 
As a condition of the contract, SPI recognizes and accepts the secured deposit account 
in the name of AVCE as credit and collateral, and no other security or credit backing by 
the town will be required.   
 
With the execution of this contract, which fulfills a portion of AVCE’s long-term renewable 
energy contracting requirement, AVCE will have contracted for a total of 80% of its state 
mandated obligation for Compliance Period 4.  As such, staff will be returning in upcoming 
months with additional contract approval requests. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  

Not to exceed $145,740 over a ten-year period. There will be sufficient revenues 
generated by AVCE to cover operating expenses, including power procurement, and to 
fund reserves to provide financial and rate stability to the program. 

ATTACHMENT: 
 
Power Purchase Agreement 
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